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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 
 

 

Chamber of Commerce 
 

Please note that the Chamber of 
Commerce meetings have been changed 

to every second Wednesday of each 
month. 

 
We invite our local businesses to come 

and join us! 
 

For further information please contact: 
 

Vivianne Verm 967-1212 
 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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TOWN NEWS 
 
The Town is offering tax discounts for prepayment 
of 2011 taxes (based on 2010 Levy). The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax payments 
made during that month: 

 
April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 

TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 
 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA 
       
In an effort to support and recognize the youth in our 
community, the Town of Eatonia is bestowing an 
award to a deserving student of Eaton School.  This 
award will be given to an individual who has made an 
outstanding contribution to enhance the quality of life 
for the citizens of the Town.   
 
To be eligible, this student must meet the following 
criteria:   

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 or 12 at Eaton 
High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer 
involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in good 
academic standing and present an overall willingness 

to assist others. 
 

The successful nominee will be given an award of 
$200 which will be presented at Color Night 2011.  
 

A nomination form can be picked up at the town office 
to nominate an individual or individuals.   
 

Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2011. 

 
 

 
 

 

Eatonia & District Health Care Foundation 

Is looking for 

HANDI VAN DRIVER(S) 

For trips to Kindersley on the 1st and 3rd Monday of 

the Every Month 

and 

For booked trips throughout the year (upon 

availability of driver and bus) 

Driver’s Abstract Required  

Upon Board Approval Cost of Driver’s Abstract will be 

Reimbursed 

Honorarium Paid at the End of the Year 

For more information or if interested stop by the 

town office  

Or contact Cheryl at   

967-2251 (work) or 967-2846 (home) 

 

Notification to Consumers 

In accordance with Section 44 of the 

Water Regulations, 2002, the town hereby notifies 

consumers that the information on the quality of 

water supplied to residents and compliance to 

sample submission requirements is available for 

viewing at the town office during regular office 

hours. 

 

Back Alley Garbage Pick Up 

Back alley garbage pickup is scheduled to begin 

Monday, May 2, 2011.  

Weather Permitting 

Please watch for posters. 
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CEMETERY MAINTENANCE TENDER 

 
The Town of Eatonia requires someone to cut grass  

and trim around the grave sites 
Must have own equipment  

 
Submit tenders per cut for approximately  

3 – 5 cuts for the year 
 

For more information on this tender  
contact the town office at 967-2251 

 
A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope  

marked “Cemetery Tender” addressed to the:  
 

Town of Eatonia  
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK  
S0L 0Y0  

 
Tenders must be received at the Town  
Office by 4:00 p.m. on April 29, 2011 

 

Lowest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted 

 

 
SUMMER STUDENTS REQUIRED 

 
The Town of Eatonia requires two summer 

students to work in the Public Works Department 
to cut grass, tend to flowers and trees, pick 
garbage and other miscellaneous duties. 

The position starts approximately July 4, 2011 
 

For more information on this position, 
Contact the Town Office at 967-2251 

 
Applications can be sent to: 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

Fax to 967-2267 
Email to eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

Applications must be received at the Town 
Office 

By 5:00 p.m. April 11, 2011 

 

CYBER-BULLY 

PREVENTION  

&  

 

SOCIAL NETWORK 

SAFETY 
 

An informational session for parents 
 

With Sgt. Brian Trainor 

 

EATON SCHOOL 

TUESDAY APRIL 12, 2011  

 6:00 P.M 
 

More and more concerns are being raised 

regarding internet and social networking safety 

especially in light of our children.  This 

presentation will define what “cyber-bullying” 

is and what actions can be taken to protect our 

children.  Parents will be given information to 

understand types of cyber-bullies and how they 

operate.  Strategies to combat this behavior 

and how to locate help will also be addressed. 

 

Sgt. Brian Trainor spent 27 years with the 

Saskatoon Police Service.  He retired as a 

nationally recognized expert in preventing the 

financial abuse of seniors. As a much sought 

after keynote speaker, Sgt. Trainor has given 

thousands of presentations to audiences across 

the country on topics ranging from internet 

scams and identity theft, to cyber-bullying, 

Social Networking safety, and workplace 

harassment.  Sgt. Trainor has written 

extensively on fraud, bullying, and workplace 

harassment prevention. 

 

Sponsored by Eaton School Community 

Council 
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Eatonia Oasis Living – March 2011 
March has been an exciting month at E.O.L as 

we have enjoyed the warmer weather and 

watching some of the snow start to melt!  This 

month we celebrated St. Patrick’s Day and 

enjoyed the colorful and festive green 

decorations around the home.    

 

The activities this month included our daily 

morning exercise classes and folding towels 

work bee, baking cherry chip cupcakes, ladies 

manicures, bingo, Wii bowling, balloon 

badminton, rummy, shuffle board, crafts, guess 

the word, make your own ice cream sundaes, 

and the weekly church services of various 

denominations.  This month we celebrated 
Berneice Wagner’s birthday.  Happy Birthday 
Berneice! Thank you to the Lutheran Church for 
providing cake and ice cream for the residents.  
E.O.L has welcomed two new Residents; Joyce Barr 
on February 24th, and Annie Warrington on March 
4th.     

 

On March 4th E.O.L hosted the World Day of 

Prayer.  Thank you to all that were involved in 

planning the program and making this day so 

successful.  On March 17th the residents celebrated 
St. Patrick’s Day by playing their luck at Bingo 
hosted by the Auxiliary.  The residents were treated 
to poetry readings from the Eaton school.  The 
Kindergarten and Grade One class entertained the 
residents on March 15th and the Grade 2 & 3 class 
were here on March 24th.  The poem readings were 
well attended by the residents as they love seeing 
children from the community. 

 
The staff, Board of Directors and residents would 
like to send out our heartfelt condolences to the 
family and friends of Cecilia Pincemin who passed 
away on March 10th and Ray Somerville who passed 
away on March 21st.  With March coming to a close 
we have a total of 20 residents. 

 
E.O.L would like to thank the following people:  
Marie Smith for the Easter crafts this month and 
Leah Arsenault, Becky Hiebert, Kathy Nunweiler, 
and Marianne Serfas for delivering Meals on 
Wheels this month. 

Donations received throughout the month:  
Thank you for all the donations received!!! 
(If we have missed any donations, or misspelled 
your name, please accept our apology.)   
 
Debi Christman – cereal containers, mincemeat, 
squares, 90 plastic hangers, ground pepper, minute 
rice 
Auxiliary – birthday cake and fruit 
Leah Arsenault – cake 
Pee Wee Girls Provincial Hockey Tournament – 
fruit 
Shirley Larock – dish clothes  
Unity MS Fundraiser – dainties 
Sheila Nunweiler – laundry bags 
 

 
 

 

MOTHER’S DAY 
‘BLINGO’ BRUNCH 

 
Mother’s Day 

May 8th 

12:00 pm – 2:00 pm. 
Eatonia Community Hall 

 
Spend 2 hours of fun over 

Brunch 
Play Blingo & win prizes! 

With your Mom, grandmother, 
Sister, In - laws or Friends. 

Dust off your Fancy Outfit and 
Put on your Bling! 

 

          
 
Advance Tickets only. $35.00 
Available at Eatonia Agencies 
                                        Or Eatonia Town Office 
Your ticket includes a fabulous brunch, Blingo Cards, 

and an afternoon of fun and prizes, prizes, prizes! 
Proceeds to 

Eatonia Heritage Park 
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April Rec News 

Arena: Once again, the arena season ended on a 

good note with the 5th Annual 3 on 3 Rec Hockey 

Tournament. A huge Thank You to everyone who 

helped organize the event, to the refs that did an 

excellent job, the kitchen workers and caretakers, 

to Bryan Somerville, Duane Cridland and Dennis 

Hyland for doing the Calcutta, to Marty Adams 

and Nick Pivtoran for cutting the roasts for the 

beef supper, and to everyone that volunteered 

and donated for the weekend, it wouldn’t have 

been possible without you. I’m sorry if I’ve 

missed anyone but please know that your help 

was appreciated. Friday night started out with a 

pub night, team draft and Calcutta. Saturday was 

a full day of hockey followed by a beef supper 

and the final games were held on Sunday.   

3 ON 3 RESULTS: 

Team Blue  

Captain: Brent Aldridge 

Todd Becker, Kristin Bews, Dorian Bews, Jordan 

Becker, Jason Desmarais, Ryan Adams 

Team Black 

Captain:  Trent Klarenbach 

Brad Rudy, Tyson Theaker, Derek Hammerlindl, 

Kenny Somerville, Jordan Rudy, Kendall Holmes 

Team Yellow 

Captain:  Brett Nunweiler 

Darren Bews, Kendall Graham, Garth Wildman, 

Lindsay Theaker, Seamus Galarneau, BJ 

Somerville 

Team Green 

Captain:  Kevin Stevens 

Dave Cooke, Mike Hammerlindl, Chad Guidinger, 

Matthew Hoffman, Jordan Silva, Ben Webb 

 

Team Red 

Captain:  Kiley Swan 

Kyle Adams, Brynn Hartsook, Dan Swan, Jesse 

Wagner, Matt Linner, Clarke Funk 

Team Grey 

Captain:  Darcy Klarenbach 

Cal Soper, Denton Hyland, Steven Somerville, 

Allan Aldridge, Kevin Quinney, Chad Nunweiler 

Team Pink 

Captain:  Clayton Schmaltz 

Derek Nunweiler, Richard King, Dylan Somerville, 

Gordie Dahl, Carson Assmus, Derek Smith 

Team Orange 

Captain:  Ken Francis 

Len Cranston, Cody Marshall, Mike Cullen, Wade 

Stevens, Jason Tweeten, Jeremy Klarenbach 

 

D FINAL:  BLUE (8)   VS   PINK (7)  

WINNER:  BLUE 

C FINAL:  YELLOW (8)   VS   GREY (11) 

WINNER:  GREY 

B FINAL:  BLACK (7)   VS   ORANGE (8)  

WINNER:  ORANGE 

A FINAL:  RED (5)   VS   GREEN (7)   

WINNER:  GREEN 

 

Minor Ball: Please register if you haven’t done so 

already. Contact the Rec Office if you are 

interested in coaching or helping. 

 

*IMPORTANT* 

The Minor Ball Meeting is changed to Monday 

April 4 at 7pm in the Arena lobby. 
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April Rec News Cont’d: 

Swimming Pool:  We are now accepting 

applications for lifeguard positions at the Eatonia 

Swimming Pool. Please submit resume with a 

copy of your qualifications by April 21. Resumes 

can be dropped off at the rec office, emailed, 

faxed or mailed. Those who aren’t yet certified to 

lifeguard but are planning to be can still apply.  

Please list course dates that you are registered 

for or plan on taking. 

 

Check out www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca to see a 
list of upcoming courses or call or email the rec 
office. 
 

Summer Playground Program:   The Eatonia 

Recreation Board is looking for 2 or 3 motivated 

and dependable individuals that enjoy working 

with children to coordinate and supervise the 

summer playground program. Employment is one 

or two days a week through July and August.  

Please submit resume by April 21. Resumes can 

be dropped off at the rec office, emailed, faxed 

or mailed. 

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity 

designed to help children of families facing 

financial obstacles to participate in sport. The 

KidSport™ goal is to provide these children with 

the opportunity to achieve physical, social, 

intellectual and moral development through 

participation in sport. For more information 

contact the Eatonia KidSport™ Committee, Nicole 

at 967-2557. 

 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund. Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the 

province. Community groups in Eatonia receive 

funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 

Proud Moments…. Don’t forget about new 

section in the Newsletter called Proud Moments.  

This section will feature accomplishments from 

youth in the community worth bragging about, 

whether it is sports, recreation or cultural 

achievements, we want to hear about it and tell 

everyone in the community about your proud 

moment. Anyone can submit a proud moment to 

be published either for you or for someone else, 

just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief 

description.   

** The Eatonia Recreation Board 
would like to extend a huge thank you to The 
Eatonia Skidoo Rally for donating $1500 
towards the arena spectator netting.** 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
 

 

http://www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca/
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Thank You’s 

 

We would like to extend a huge thank you to 

everyone who showed concern and gave our 

family support after Trinity’s accident. 

Thank You to all our family, friends and the 

community members who dropped by the 

house with food and gifts for not only 

Trinity but Addisyn too. Your generosity was 

truly overwhelming! Every one of you put a 

smile on Trinity’s face and definitely made 

her first few weeks pass a little faster! 

 

Alf, Candice, Nicole, Trinity & Addisyn 

Connolly 

 

 
 

The Eatonia/Eston Female Peewee Team 

would like to send a very heartfelt thank you to the 

town of Eatonia and surrounding communities for 

the support shown during the Provincial Pee Wee B 

Tournament that we hosted. We greatly appreciated 

all the donations, monetary and otherwise made by 

local businesses, parents and beyond to help us put 

on such a successful event. Thank you also to all of 

the volunteers that lent their helping hands and a 

warm thank you to all of our fans that showed up to 

cheer us on. Although we did not win the title we all 

felt as parents, players and coaching staff the 

weekend was a great experience!  

 

We would like to thank each and 
every one of you who helped make our 
Snowmobile Rally a Huge success. Especially 
to those who donated food, beverages, 
volunteered their time helping out at the 
rink, to Chris Theaker and Duane Cridland 
allowing us to use their shops for check 
stops and Marty Adams and Devan Punter 
who worked at the one check stop for us, it 
was greatly appreciated. A huge thank you 
goes out to all of the local businesses and 
the surrounding communities for donating an 
amazing amount of prizes for this event. 
And to anyone else’s name we may have 
missed to help make this event a success. 
Proceeds were donated to The Eatonia 
Memorial Arena of $1500 and to 
Communities In Bloom of $280.  

 

Thanks Again, 
Joanne Stusrud and Trisha Lee 

 

 

 
 

Screenings Project 

 
Thank the following people for donations 

 
Jeff Stevens 

Paul Stevens 

Kevin Stevens 

Wade Stevens 

Bruce Nunweiler 

Larock Farms 

Don Shipley 

John Meyer 

Darcy and Steven Klarenbach 
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Register at the Town Office for 

Eatonia’s 17
th

 Annual Garage Sale 

being held Saturday May 28
th

, 2011 

9AM – 2PM 

$15.00 Registration Fee 

Sponsored By: 

The Eatonia & District Chamber of 

Commerce 
Minimum of 12 garage sales required to be 

registered by Wednesday May 25
th

, 2011 at 

5pm 

Please Contact Us Early 

 

The family of Bernie Bredy would like to 

invite those who wish to attend a come and 

go tea to celebrate  

Bernie’s 75th Birthday 

It starts at 2pm till 4pm at 

The Community Hall on Saturday April 16th. 

Please no gifts. Just your attendance is 

appreciated. 

 

 
Help Wanted: 

 
Looking for part-time childcare,  

3 days per week. 

Please call 967-2806 or 460-8418 for more 

information. 

 
 

Open House 
 

Saturday April 30
th

, 2011 
12pm- 4pm 

Eatonia Community Hall 
 

Lots of Variety for You to Shop from!! 
Come for Coffee, Tea, Snack’s  
and Enjoy an afternoon out! 

 

 

 

Eaton Band Fruit Drive Pick Up  
 

Monday April 4th, 2011 
 

1pm – 7pm 
Eaton School in the Kindergarten Room            

 

 
ATTENTION ALL SMALL BUSINESSES OR 
POTENTIAL SMALL BUSINESS OWNERS 

  
Did you know that all interest earned on Eatonia Small 

Business Loans goes directly back into your 
community?? Our Co-operative has access to 

$200,000 from the Government of Saskatchewan. 
With our interest rate set at a reasonable rate of 5%, 

that is a potential of $10,000/year that could be put 

back into our Community. If you are considering 
starting a small business or are a small business that 

is growing, contact us for loans of up to $15,000. 
  

Applications can be picked up at the Eatonia Town 
Office or you can contact Moorease Scott (967-2269) 

or Darlene Olson (967-2582) with the Eatonia Small 

Business Loan Co-operative Ltd. 
  

A total of $1,500 was disbursed from our 2010 
income.  Recipients were Eatonia Oasis Living, Eaton 

Spartan Football and the Eaton SWAT group. 
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